
CHRISTOPHERT. SUNUNU 
Governor 

November 18, 2020 

Gordon MacDonald 
Attorney General 

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

New Hampshire Department of Justice 
33 Capital Street 
Concord, N.H. 03301 

Dear General MacDonald, 

Pursuant to my authority under RSA 21-P:43; RSA 4:45; RSA 4:47; and Executive Order 2020-04, as 
extended by Executive Orders 2020-05, 2020-08, 2020-09, 2020-10, 2020-14, 2020-15, 2020-16, 2020-17, 
2020-18, 2020-20, and 2020-21 I have approved your written request, in attachment, to take the following 
actions related to the COVID-19 Global Pandemic: 

1. Authority for the Department of Justice (DOJ) to transfers previously accepted Coronavirus 
Emergency Supplemental Funds (CESF) in the amount of $554,000 between classes in order to 
make eligible grants to local governments, budgeted consistent with the information in the request 
in attachment, through June 30, 2021. (100% Federal Funds) 

The Department of Administrative Services is authorized to take the actions necessary to effectuate this 
authorization. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Christopher T. Sununu 
Governor 

CC: Charles Arlinghaus, Commissioner, Department of Administrative Services 

107 North Main Street, State House - Rm 208, Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
Telephone (603) 271-2121 • FAX (603) 271-7640 

Website: http://www.governor.nh.gov/ • Email: governorsununu@nh.gov 
TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 



GORDONJ.MACDONALD 
A'ITORNEY GENERAL 

ATTORNEY GENERAL 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

33 CAPITOL STREET 
CONCORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03301-6897 

October 8, 2020 

His Excellency, Governor <;:;hristopher T. Sununu 
State House 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Dear Governor Sununu: 

JANE E. YOUNG 
DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Pursuant to RSA 21-P:43, RSA 4:45, RSA 4:47, and Executive Order 2020-04, as 
extended, the Department of Justice was authorized to accept and expend a grant, in the amount 
of $3,454,070, from the Bureau of Justice Assistance, Office of Justice Programs, Coronavirus 
Emergency Supplemental Fund (CESF), to prevent, prepare for, and to respond to the 
corona virus. 

CESF funds were budgeted based on estimated subgrants to Local Government/Non­
Profits; Class 072 and State Agencies; Class 085. To date, the Department of Justice has 
received applications for funding from five State Agencies and 33 Local Government Offices, 
three with second funding requests. In order to encumber the funds awarded to Local 
Government Offices, a budget transfer is required in the ampunt of $554,000, from Class 085 to 
Class 072. A budget adjustment memorandum has been submitted to the Bureau of Account via 
Stephen McLocklin in the Bµdget Office. 

Please let me know if you have any questions concerning this request. Thank you for 
your consiqeration. 

#2900808 

Respectfully submitted, 

MacDonald 
eneral 

- ----- Telephone 808-271-3858 • FAX 803-271-2110 • TDD Aoce1111: Relay NH 1·800-735-2984 ------


